
Dear Larkfield Estates Sewer Project Participant: 
 
We are happy to report that Phase 2 of the project is complete, and your property can be connected to 
the sewer project. You are receiving this letter because your property is located within Phase 2 of the 
project. You may now follow the directions below to secure the required permits. 
 
Permit Requirements:  Once construction and sewer system testing is completed, Sonoma Water will 
send a letter to property owners giving the “green light” to connect to the system. At that point property 
owners will need to secure the below three permits from the Sonoma Resilience Permit Center:  

1. Sewer Construction Permit:  This permit is for the installation of the sewer line from the building 
to the sewer lateral cleanout or to the main line. 

2. Septic Tank Destruct Permit:  This permit is for the destruction of an existing septic tank which is 
required to connect to sewer. 

3. Sewer Fee Only Permit: This permit is for the assessment and collection of any required 
connection and service fees. No permits will be issued until Sonoma Water sends a connection 
letter to property owners.   

The permits do not require mandrel testing as previously stated in a letter issued by our organization to 
you last month. 
Construction update: 

1. Phase one is now completed and residents can connect once all permit and testing requirements 
are met and approved by the County.  

2. Phase Two is now completed and residents can connect once all permit and testing requirements 
are met and approved by the County. Property owners will receive a letter from Sonoma Water 
when the system is finished, and connection can be made. 

3. Phase three construction is still underway and system testing has not started yet.  Property 
owners will receive a letter from Sonoma Water when the system is finished, and connection can 
be made.    

We are still on track to complete the sewer system by October 2020. 

For questions related to construction of the public sewer main, please contact: 
Douglas Messenger 
douglas.messenger@scwa.ca.gov 
707-547-1952 

For permitting questions, please contact: 
Chris Rose from the Resilience Permit Center: Chris.Rose@sonoma-county.org 

For questions regarding construction of private lateral (aka Building Sewer), please contact: 
Rebuild@sonoma-county.org 
http://sonomacounty.ca.gov/Rebuild/Permits/Resiliency-Permit-Center/ 
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